MREMBO GIRLS PROJECT

  UPDATE REPORT.
Under 14 girls’ league
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Mrembo girls show cased their soccer skills in an on going October grass root soccer league which drew girls’ team from different locations in Nairobi at Kinyago grounds. Striker Mercy Atieno from Mrembo team in white was quite determined to score against their opponent KinyagoUnited despite of the muddy field. The primary goal of the league was to unveil the strength of a girl child. During and after the matches, reproductive health messages were on toes spicing up the match. More than 50 girls are taking part in this league which is is used as a springboard to address issues affecting girls. Generally the prevalence of girls reproductive health issues within the Majengo slums, kiambio, kinyago and kitui where the teams are represented are not adequately tackled. This has resulted to many problems that girls are facing in these slums. “I was almost being raped by my neighbor who is HIV positive; I knew his status because he used to take ARVs, thanks to my scream! “Said 12 yrs old Terry Adhiambo, one of the Mrembo girls program participant during the after-match interviews.
Volunteers from Norway.
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The Mrembo team had the pleasure of welcoming Elin Hansen and Berit from Norway to volunteer for a short while in October / November. They attended a match against St John’s at Kinyago field. The team was delighted to receive 3 t-shirts from Norway as well as a taste of Norwegian chocolate. The team fought bravely in spite of lack of shoes for some players, but lost the match 0-3. The highlight of the match for our Norwegian visitor was the involuntary mid-match break, as a Maasaai farmer drove his herd of cows right across the field! Leah, age 13, unfortunately injured her toe during the match, cutting it open on a sharp object on the field.
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The following day Elin was given the responsibility of coaching a reproductive health session called “Life Choices” with the girls. After a round of warm up exercises, including a Norwegian song, the team was lead through a dribbling activity with cones, followed by a discussion about challenges in real life. Each cone represents a life challenge whereby the girls dribble the ball avoiding hitting the cones.  

It’s through efforts from the girls, morale support from community members and financial support from our partners through global giving and friends that the project is moving. 
